Statement by the delegation of the Holy See


Thank you Mr. President, 


As we have adopted the final document allow me, Mr. President, to congratulate you and thank you for the successful manner with which you have conducted the work of the Conference. The gratitude of my delegation also goes to the Chairman of the Drafting Committee. 


Mr. President, 


The Holy See, in conformity with its nature and its particular mission, by joining the overall consensus of the Conference, wishes to express its understanding of certain paragraphs of the Final Document of the Conference: 


1. With reference to part III, section II, subsection A, paragraph 4, the Holy See considers that the formulation "with due regard to their respective legal system" should be interpreted in the light of article 18 of the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, of article 18 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and of article 1.3 of the Declaration on the Elimination of All Forms of Intolerance and of Discrimination Based on Religion or Belief. 


2. With reference to part III, section II, subsection C, paragraph 6, the Holy See's joining the consensus should in no way be interpreted as constituting a change in its well-known position concerning those family planning methods which the Catholic Church considers morally unacceptable or on family planning services which do not respect the liberty of the spouses, human dignity and the human rights of those concerned. 


The Holy See request that this statement be included in the official report of the World Conference on Human Rights. 


Finally, I would like to assure you of the constant commitment of the Holy See and the Catholic Church to human rights through action and prayers for a better world. 


Thank you. 

